
 
 

United States 

Flash PMI signals weakest manufacturing expansion for a year

 Flash Manufacturing PMI
™

 at 12-month low of 

53.7 in January 

 Employment still rising at robust pace 

 Lower oil prices cause first fall in input costs 

for 2 ½ years 

Business conditions continued to improve among US 

factories at the start of the year, though the rate of 

growth continued to cool from the scorching pace seen 

in the summer months in a further sign of the economy 

slowing. Markit’s Flash U.S. Manufacturing PMI™ fell 

from 53.9 in December to a 12-month low of 53.7 in 

January. 

The slowdown is being led by a weakening inflow of 

new orders, which also hit a 12-month low, but the 

good news is that demand remained strong enough to 

drive yet another month of robust job creation.  

The recent descent of the PMI’s New Orders Index has 

been followed by a similar deterioration in the official 

data on durable goods orders, which is one of the few 

official indicators (alongside retail sales) that is 

currently flashing a warning light on a potential 

slowdown in the US economy. 

Employment growth, on the other hand, has been 

more resilient, though is likewise showing signs of 

beginning to cool. Official non-farm payroll data 

recorded a robust 23k average monthly rise in the 

fourth quarter, a rate of growth that was anticipated by 

the PMI’s Employment Index. The index suggests the 

rate of job creation will have slowed slightly at the start 

of the year, but remained in the order of 10k.   

Prices fall 

Producers are meanwhile benefitting from the recent 

oil price slide, which helped reduce overall input costs 

for the first time for two-and-a-half years in January. 

Selling prices continue to rise, but only modestly, with 

the rate of increase down considerably compared to 

that seen in the Fall, and further downward pressure is 

likely in coming months as lower input costs feed 

through the production chain.  
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Rate rises could be pushed back 

Ongoing growth of output and employment signalled 

by the survey suggest that the process of gradually 

raising interest rates to more normal levels could be 

underway by mid-year, as markets are currently 

anticipating.  

However, lower manufacturing costs resulting from the 

recent oil price rout should drive inflation (already at a 

five-year low of 0.8% in December) down further in 

coming months, providing policymakers with greater 

leeway to ensure the process of tightening policy is 

very gradual, keeping interest rates low for longer. 

Furthermore, with wage growth also showing a 

surprise slide to 1.7% in December, it may not take 

much in the way of a further slowdown in the economy 

to cause markets to start pricing in later rate rises.  
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